Dear Eighth Grade Parents,							September 19, 2019

The eighth grade teachers and administrators of OMMS desire for your child to have an academically, emotionally, and socially successful school year.  With this in mind, we will go to the 4-H Center and participate in our twentieth annual “High Flight” motivational program for the entire eighth grade.

This program offers seminars that address issues pertinent to the emotional and social development of teenagers.  Students should learn to take responsibility for their actions.  They should know how to express themselves in a positive manner.  We want our eighth graders to be tolerant of others, especially new students and students who have interests different from their own.  Eighth grade students should develop a sense of integrity and realize that what they do and say can have an effect on others.  We want our students to learn how to manage their anger and how to resolve conflicts.  The main objective of these seminars is to develop a sense of camaraderie among teachers and students.  We’re hoping this bonding will result in fewer cliques.  This will be a great experience for OMMS teachers and students.

Students will also participate in the Low Ropes course. Certified Ropes instructors will conduct these courses.

The seminar dates and times are as follows:
Day 1 	Mon., Oct. 7         8:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.
Day 2	Tues., Oct. 8          8:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.
Day 3   Wed., Oct. 9         8:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

Please pick up your child promptly at 5:30 p.m. at the bus canopy on the appropriate date at OMMS.  Your contribution amount for this trip will be $53.00.  This amount covers transportation fees, lunch, fees for the low ropes course instructors, and fees for the three workshop instructors who will conduct these seminars. This money should be paid to the students math teacher no later than Wednesday, October 2. This is a part of our instructional program.  Therefore, all students are expected to attend. Athletes will be exempt from practice on their scheduled seminar day.  Also, please take the time to spray your child with bug spray that includes DEET the morning he or she is to attend High Flight because we will be spending half of the day in a heavily wooded area.

Sincerely,
Eighth Grade Teachers and Administrators

*This year we will be taking pictures of the different activities the students participate in at the 
4-H Center.  The pictures will be compiled into a PowerPoint presentation.  If you do not wish to have your student’s picture taken to be a part of this presentation, please sign below.


______________________________________		
No, I do not wish for my student to have his/her
picture taken for the High Flight PowerPoint.
